

9th January 2023

SCARBOROUGH VISIT (Monday 17th June - Friday 21st June 2024)

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have started to finalise arrangements for our exciting Year 6 residential visit. We are busy making plans and are hoping that as circumstances improve we are able to go and enjoy this fantastic trip. We will be staying at Cober Hill in Cloughton, near Scarborough for an exciting week long residential.

Cober Hill opened as a guesthouse in 1920 and now acts as a centre for conferences, education visits and holidays. Cober Hill has an informal friendly environment, all the bedrooms are en-suite and the meals are provided by experienced catering staff in two dining rooms. The extensive grounds have games equipment and there is also an indoor games room.

The cost of this visit this year will be no more than £280. However, we will do our utmost to decrease the cost. As and when we find out the cost of activities, we will be able to give you a definitive cost. This trip represents great value for money as it covers the cost of transport for the week - both to, from and around the area we will be staying during the residential. It also includes the cost of accommodation which incorporates all food – a 3 course breakfast, a packed lunch for each day and a 3 course evening meal. The cost of this trip also includes a number of activities such as a visit to the Eden Camp, a steam train ride on the North Yorkshire Moors Railway, a visit to Yorkshire Wildlife Park and a trip to the SeaLife Centre in Scarborough.

This is the last chance for the year group to enjoy time together before they all move to secondary school and this is a really important experience. It will provide a lasting memory of your child's time at primary school. In previous years, we have taken almost the entire year group and all the children have an amazing time.

Payments need to be paid in the usual way through school money. This has already been set up and payments can start being paid immediately.

To secure your child's place on this trip, a deposit of £35 needs to reach us by Monday 30th January 2023 with the balance being paid by Friday 1st December 2023.

Should circumstances alter and we are not able to make the visit, then you will be entitled to a full refund.

Once your child's place is secure, you will be invited to a further information afternoon, where the staff will run through the full week's itinerary, explaining to you what your children will need to bring and answer any questions you may have.

Schedule of Payments Requested

The following table overleaf outlines the payments that need to be paid in order to pay the trip off. Each payment must be paid by the end of the month.

Date	Amount
Jan 2023	£35.00 – Deposit to secure place on the trip
Feb 2023	£25.00
Mar 2023	£25.00
Apr 2023	£25.00
May 2023	£25.00
June 2023	£25.00
July 2023	£25.00
Aug 2023	£25.00
Sep 2023	£25.00
Oct 2023	£25.00
Nov 2023	£20.00

It is really important that this payment schedule is stuck to so that as the year progresses, the trip gets paid off for yourselves in incremental amounts. It also allows us to book activities and transport in plenty of time for the trip to continue to be the resounding success it has been in previous years.

In addition, it also means that should further opportunities arise towards the end of Year 6 to make the children's final few weeks in primary school memorable, we will be able to take advantage of them.

If you have any questions at all, please get in touch with a member of the year 6 staff.

Yours sincerely,

The Year 6 Team